General Education Committee Minutes
DATE: October 28, 2011
TIME: 2:00 – 3:30

LOCATION:  Library Conference Room 105 

Members present: Scott Cabral, Chair, Gil Rodriguez, Liana Padilla-Wilson, Sharen Wellbrook, Rosa Armendariz, Shalini Lugani Alex Sterling, Ken Alexander, Janice Townsend and Margaret Hertstein-Note taker.

Guests: Richard Livingston, Mark Lewis, Sandra Castillo

	Item #
	Topic/Activity
	Overview/Decisions/Action Items

	1. 
	Announcements and Public Comment
	· Pam Perfumo will join GE in FA12

	2. 
	Approve Agenda 10-28-11
	· Approved with adjustment to order to accommodate guests.

	3. 
	Approve Minutes of September 16, 2011
	· Minutes approved.


	4. 
	Waiver for Nursing students graduation requirement in BIOSC/PHYSC
	BIOSC-050 is no longer a GE course.  This is a required course for Nursing Students and satisfied that box requirement for graduation for Nursing students previously.  This major has a heavy course load and the biology components are well covered.  The Nursing Department requests that GE allow Nursing Students to waive the BIOSC/PHYSC graduation requirement based on their completion of this requirement within their major coursework. A motion was made to allow this. (M/S;Townsend.Sterling) Unanimous.  

	5. 
	GE Philosophy Statement
	After thoughtful discussion by the committee a group of Ken, Richard and Alex will craft a statement that will express what general education means for both students and faculty.  This will be used in the catalog.  The team will be work on this SP12 and bring it back to this committee for review. Once a statement is agreed upon it will be passed on to Academic Senate for review.  Scott will report that this is GE’s plan to Academic Senate.

	6. 
	GE Course Outline Review – BIOSC-012 
	This course passed GE.  The author was available to answer questions and the outcome of discussion surrounding the course review resulted in the author volunteering to rewrite the CSLOs to more explicitly address the GE SLOs.
·  A motion was suggested to not require that GESLO’s be explicitly referenced in the CSLO.  This is a change from current GE policy and should be discussed more thoroughly.  Review of the GE criteria in the course outlines has been consistent and any change in policy now would need to be consistent in all the course reviews from now on.  New faculty and students need to be aware of the GE course criteria and a course outline is a contract.  Scott will bring this back as a future agenda item.  The course will be forwarded to Curriculum  Committee.  It was mentioned that this was an excellent GE biology course.

	7. 
	Academic Senate Recommendations to GE
	· Academic Senate made three recommendations to GE at their last meeting.  Curriculum Committee put together a task force to prepare a response to those suggestions.  The response was disseminated and discussed at GE today.  In general this committee was in agreement with the curriculum committee’s drafted response.  GE will wait for the outcome of the Curriculum Committee vote on November 2nd.  Then this will be an agenda item at our GE November 18th meeting.


Note-taker:   Margaret Hertstein, Meeting adjourned 3:34 p.m.
